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January 10, 2024 
 

BETHLEHEM MUNICIPAL CLERK/CON COM 
TOWN OF BETHLEHEM 
2155 MAIN STREET, PO BOX 189 
BETHLEHEM, NH 03574 

 
Re: Acknowledgment of Written Notification by the Municipal Conservation Commission – Wetlands Permit 

Application (RSA 482-A) 
NHDES File Number: 2023-03259 
Subject Property: Douglas Drive, Dalton, Tax Map #406/1, Lot #406/2 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
In accordance with RSA 482-A:11, III(a), the New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) 
acknowledges receipt of written notice by the following party pursuant to RSA 482-A:3 for the above-referenced 
Application: 
 
• Bethlehem Conservation Commission written notice received on December 26, 2023. 
 
Please note that the letter dated December 26, 2023 (enclosed) acknowledging receipt of the Bethlehem Conservation 
Commission’s report was sent in error and should be disregarded. The NHDES has received the written notice of the 
Bethlehem Conservation Commission’s intent to investigate this permit application and provide a written report of 
findings to the department within 40 days of the filing with the municipal clerk. The NHDES will not make a decision on 
the application until receipt of the Bethlehem Conservation Commission’s report or the passage of 40 days.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at Emma.Berger@des.nh.gov or (603) 271-3376. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Emma Berger 
Wetlands Specialist, Wetlands Bureau 
Land Resources Management, Water Division 
 

cc: DOUGLAS INGERSON JR, Property Owner  
BARRY KEITH, Agent  
GRANITE STATE LANDFILL LLC, Applicant 
DALTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
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